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Objection to Outline Planning Application – 13/01056/OUT for CALA Homes

 Dear Sir or Madam,

 we bought Caversfield House in 2001, investing our life savings in the property. We did all the usual searches and we specifically checked that it was in a designated  'green buffer' this was important to us as we wanted to create an organic garden and more importantly a wildlife haven. Due to the rushed nature of this application and the brief timescale of the Ecological Survey commissioned by Cala, I don’t believe that a full and fair picture of the wildlife and it’s habitats has been possible or properly observed both on Caversfield House and the proposed site.
 
Over the last 11 years we have achieved some fantastic results through hard hands on labour, when not using chemicals every job (ragwort, creeping thistle, docks all hand pulled or dug) is labour intensive. We are now able to see the results of this labour of love.  We have a twenty acre hay meadow, wet areas that support Great crested Newts , Toads, Frogs,  at least 5 variety of bats, herons, moorhens, kingfishers, tawny owls, Barn owls and Little Owls, the amount of small garden birds has grown hugely and much more….
 
I oppose the Cala Development for three main reasons;
 
Firstly to protect the site as wildlife sanctuary and green lung for Bicester and Bicester's future generations. Caversfield House and our neighbours land are the only link to the wider country side. If Bicester is to become the desirable destination to live and work that Cherwell outlines in it's master plan, then it needs to be something more than sprawling suburbia. As I understand it Cherwell has met it's Govt. requirement for it's 5 year housing policy. It would seem crazy to take 17 acres out of a green lung for houses that are not required and be in such an inappropriate place. It would  just be another nugget in  the property developers gold rush that we all find ourselves in.
 
The Cala site backs onto our property and even though the current owners have done nothing to improve the site e.g. planted trees etc. it still has been pasture that the bats, owls etc use for food and foraging. An officer from the BB&O Wildlife trust came to visit our property last summer and was very impressed with what he saw we had done in creating the hay meadow and the bio diversity in what was growing there, I have also been in contact with the TVERC and am supplying them with info so they can assess whether it should be considered to be designated as a LWS (listed wildlife site).
 
Secondly  the stream that borders the site runs down into Bicester. The water levels fluctuate a lot, it can dry out in summer and as any motorist who drives on the B4100 regularly in winter, can tell you,  it floods across the road. The flooding occurs at the junction of the small lane that runs along the boundary of the proposed site and the B4100. We have photos of the flooding. Water runoff from the site is going to effect this stream both in volume and pollution. I have witnessed flooding on the proposed site.
 
Thirdly, in the Cherwell Proposed Plan it states how important it is to incorporate green areas for the quality of life for the residents. Green lungs cool and freshen air and stop people feeling claustrophobic, a sense that nature is nearby, a sense of wellbeing is necessary for a good community.Only the other day I met an old gent out walking down the small lane that runs down the side of the dev., he lives on the Southwold Estate, he told me how he walks it most days as it is his only access to some green fields, he also went on to say how as a little boy he would leap over the fence and play in the stream and even, when the owners of Caversfield House were not looking take their boat for a row on the pond, he also told me how there was now far less trees than in his day on the site. I reassured him we were planting a lot more trees.  Caversfield house and gardens have obviously played a part in locals life for a long time….. Caversfield House was requisitioned during the war to house Airmen, along with the airfield it adds to the historic heritage of the area. Southwold Estate and Bure Park will have no access to open space once the NWEco town and the Cala Dev (if it gets permission) are built.

 
Finally, I have been in contact with Thames water because our water pressure is so low. Our water supply comes from the mains on Fringford Road it serves the 3 houses and families that live and work here ,  Goodness knows what we could do if it became lower! I gather my neighbours have the same problem…..
 
On a matter that doesn't affect anyone except us, I alerted Cala at the puplic consultation the we had a Private Right of Way (agricultural easement) that runs diagonally across the Cala site from our field to South Lodge, this was also historically the main entrance to Caversfield House. When the plan was submitted for planning permission I saw that there had been no provision for this Right of way so called David Wytchard (Cala Architectural Manager) to find out why not.  He said they had accommodated it… didn't I notice the footpath going from South Lodge to near the northern field. The footpath is actually going into our neighbours field….! and is not fit for purpose as an agricultural right of way. It is misleading people, it looks like a public footpath... to nowhere.
Thank you for your time and consideration.
Yours sincerely
 
Judy Kleinman
